
 

PARISH TEAM  
 

FR MANU KUMBIDIYAMACKAL 

MSFS 

(PARISH PRIEST) 
 

TASH SOUTER 

(PASTORAL ASSOCIATE) 
 

SINDI KINLOCH 

(PARISH ASSISTANT) 
 

PAULINE LAI  

(FINANCE OFFICER) 
 

PARISH ADMIN OFFICE 
 

50 RESERVOIR RD,  

HOPE VALLEY 5090 

PH: 8264 7590 OR 8264 7093 
 

EMAIL:  

office@paramodcath.com.au 

bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 
 

OFFICE HOURS:  

TUESDAY-FRIDAY: 9AM-2PM 
 

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 

171 KESTERS ROAD,  

PARA HILLS 5096 
 

ST JOHN XXIII CHURCH 

50 RESERVOIR RD,  

HOPE VALLEY 5090 
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY  

CELEBRATED AT  

10AM MASS 
 

BAPTISMS  

BOOKINGS TO BE MADE 

THROUGH THE PARISH OFFICE. 
 

MARRIAGES  

BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 
 

REGIONAL CATHOLIC 

SCHOOLS 
 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER’S  

(PRIMARY) 8251 9500 

CARIGNANE ST,  

WYNN VALE 5127 
 

GLEESON COLLEGE  

(SECONDARY) 8282 6600 

40-60 SURREY FARM DRIVE,  

GOLDEN GROVE 5125 
 

PARISH CHILD  

PROTECTION OFFICERS 
 

THERESE MEYERS: 0421 533 761 

ANGELA ZAKARIAS:  

0401 205 636 

Para Hills Modbury 

Catholic Parish 

 

Bulletin Vol.19 
Issue 20 

We acknowledge the Kaurna people as the custodians of this region.  
Let us share and learn together for reconciliation and justice. 

12th June 2022 
The Most Holy Trinity, Year C - White 

OUR PARISH WEBSITE: http://paramodcath.com.au 

ARCHDIOCESE WEBSITE: www.adelaide.catholic.org.au 

MASS TIMES 

Reconciliation (Confession)  
Saturday after 9.15am Mass at Holy Trinity 

and 5.30pm at St John XXIII 

 

COVID UPDATE 
 

To help protect the most vulnerable within our Parish community we strongly 
encourage everyone to continue wearing masks during Mass  

 

Please do not attend Mass or other Parish functions if you are unwell. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE CHILDREN 

WHO WERE CONFIRMED AND RECEIVED 

THEIR FIRST HOLY COMMUNION LAST WEEK. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.adelaide.catholic.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Clmcnamara%40adelaide.catholic.org.au%7Cd4231f51bf0344bd007a08da2ca2d066%7Cfe51d108d61d407cbcaaaab5af82a7ac%7C1%7C0%7C637871375039080314%7CUnknown%7


RESPONSORIAL PSALM: O Lord our God, how wonderful your name in all the earth! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We Celebrate the  
Mystery of the Most Holy Trinity 

 

The mystery of the most Holy Trinity is a basic  
doctrine of Faith in Christianity, understandable not 
with our heads but with our hearts. It teaches us that 
there are three distinct Persons in one God, sharing 
the same Divine Nature, co-equal and co-eternal. 
Our mind cannot grasp this doctrine which teaches 
that 1+1+1 = 1 and not 3. But we believe in this  
Mystery because Jesus, Who is God, taught it  
clearly, the Evangelists recorded it, the Fathers of the 
Church tried to explain it, and the Councils of Nicaea 
and Constantinople defined it as a dogma of  
Christian Faith. 
 

God has revealed to us three separate functions that 
are carried out by the three Persons. He has told us 
that it is proper to attribute to God the Father the 
work of creation; to God the Son, the work of  
Redemption, of reconciliation and of healing, and to 
the Holy Spirit, the work of guidance in truth, in the 
work of teaching and in the work of sanctification. 
 

Today’s feast invites us to live in the awareness of 
the presence of the Triune God within us; the Father, 
the Son and the Holy Spirit. The mystery of the Holy 
Trinity, a doctrine articulated by the ecumenical 
councils of Nicaea and Constantinople, is one of the 
fundamental doctrines of Christianity and the  
greatest mystery of our Faith. “There is one God, 
Who has three Persons, Father, Son and Holy Spirit.  
Each Person is God, yet there is still only one 
God” (CCC #234, #253-256). God the Father Who is 
the Creator, the Son, the Redeemer and the Holy 
Spirit, the Sanctifier and the Counsellor. The doctrine 
of Three Persons in one God, co-equal and  
co-eternal in Divinity yet distinct in Person, is not  
explicitly spelt out in the Bible. Even the very word 
“Trinity” is not found in the Bible. But the doctrine of 
the Trinity underlies all major Christian feasts,  
including Christmas, the Epiphany, Good Friday, 
Easter, the Ascension and Pentecost. All the official 
prayers of the Church, including the Holy Mass and 
the Sacraments, begin with an address to the Holy 
Trinity: “In the Name of the Father and of the Son 
and of the Holy Spirit.” We are baptized, absolved of 
our sins and anointed in the name of the Blessed 
Trinity. We bless ourselves with the Sign of the 
Cross, invoking the Name of the Father and of the 
Son and of the Holy Spirit, and we conclude our  
 

                        Cont... 

prayers glorifying the Holy Trinity, saying “Glory be to 
the Father and to the Son and to the Holy Spirit.”  
Today’s readings convey the fundamental mystery 
that the Triune God reaches out to people with love, 
seeking the deepest communion with them. 
 

Instead of spelling out the doctrine of Holy Trinity,  
today’s readings summarize the effects of the Trinity 
in our daily lives. The Book of Proverbs reflects on 
Wisdom, a quality which that book identifies with 
God. St. Paul, in his Letter to the Romans, teaches 
us that we have peace with God the Father through 
Jesus Christ, and that the love of God has been  
poured into our hearts through the Holy Spirit. In  
today’s Gospel, Jesus, the Son of God, mentions the 
role of the Holy Spirit, His close relationship with God 
the Father and what the Holy Spirit is going to do for 
us as we go about our daily tasks. 
 

The feast of the Holy Trinity is very special to us as 
members of the Para Hills Modbury Catholic Parish. 
Our mass centre at Para Hills was named Holy Trinity 
Church when it was built. We are grateful to God for 
this house of prayer in the name of the Triune God.  
I would like to wish all parishioners a very Happy 
Feast of the Holy Trinity.  We who are named after 
Holy Trinity must see the Trinity as the model for our 
Christian Community. We are created in love to be a 
community of loving persons, just as the Father, Son, 
and Holy Spirit are united in Love. From the day of 
our Baptism, we have belonged to the Father, Son 
and Holy Spirit.  How privileged we are to grow up in 
such a beautiful Family! Hence, let us turn to the  
Father, Son and Holy Spirit in prayer every day.  We 
belong to the Family (community) of the Triune God.  
The love, unity and joy in the relationship among the 
Father, Son and Holy Spirit should be the supreme 
model of our relationships within our Christian  
families and in our community.  Our community  
becomes truly Christian when we live in a relationship 
of love with God and with others.  The celebration of 
Trinity Sunday in our community should help us to 
respect ourselves and respect others.  Our conviction 
of the presence of the Triune God within us and  
within our community should help us to esteem  
ourselves as God’s holy dwelling place, to behave 
well in His holy presence, and to lead purer and holier 
lives, practicing acts of justice and charity.  This  
Triune Presence should also encourage us to respect 
and honour others as God’s dwelling place. May God 
bless us all in the name of the Father and of the Son 
and of the Holy Spirit. 

FEAST OF THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 

CUPPA AFTER MASS 

Due to unforeseen circumstances our  
Cuppa after 10am Mass at Holy Trinity  

this weekend will not go ahead as planned. 



GOSPEL ACCLAMATION:  Alleluia, alleluia!  Glory be to the Father, and to the Son,  
and to the Holy Spirit: to God who is, who was, and who is to come.  Alleluia 

Readings for Sunday, 19th June 2022 
 

 1st Reading Gen 14:18 - 20 

2nd Reading 2 Cor           11:23 - 26 

Gospel  Lk  9:11 - 17 

 

Saints & Feast Days  
 

13th Jun St Anthony of Padua 

19th Jun The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ 

Our Community’s Prayer Petitions  
 

PLEASE NOTE: THE NAMES ON THE SICK LIST WILL REMAIN  
FOR TWO MONTHS ONLY UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTIFIED. 

 

BULLETIN PRAYER LIST: Please note that names can only be added to 
this list by immediate family, or the ill person themselves 

 (for reasons of privacy). 
 

Please Remember in your Prayers 
Those who are sick, especially:  

 

Vincent Manuel, John Jarrad, Martha Fernandez,  
Carmel Adams, Vesna Zagar, Kim Pope,  

Anne Hughes, David Truman, Bruce Tilley,  
Anne Valentine, Ken Randell, Mary Rose Probst,  

Emelia Pudelek, Maria Trotta, Joan Walmsley,  
Ursula Moore, Lil Buckley, Pat Collins,  

Anne Van Der Arend, Margaret Pitt, Patricia Kopf,  
Darcy Ridley, Jayden Lee, Maria Hand, Molly Holmes 
Father Peter Milburn, Emma Gammon, Asher Caudle, 
David North, Elijah Neri, Wayne Collins, Marg Dolman, 

Sean Molloy, Antoinette Pascale, Charlotte Fussell, 
Reta Lockyer, John MacGrath, Ken Robinson,  

Mary Redmond, Graham Speed, Marlen Piineda,  
Rosa Maria Santos, Betty Roper, Imperia De Ionno, 

Julie Reimann, Gerry Canavan, Kay Kennedy,  
Marie Boulton, Gary Lockyer, Yvonne Summers,  

Rita Robinson, Sr. Marleen Dewar OLSH 
 

Recently Deceased 
 

Dat Phat Le, Gregory Patterson 

PARISH RECORDS 
 

 

As a Parish we need to regularly update our records of 
parishioners, as over the years there has been a  

number of changes as to how people communicate.  
If you have changed your mobile phone number,  

landline or email address, could you please let the  
Parish Office know at your earliest convenience.  

We would appreciate you providing us with the best 
phone number and email address to contact you on.  

If you are a new parishioner to our Parish  
you can obtain a census card from  

the church foyer or the Parish Office.  

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 
 

The next meeting of the Parish Pastoral Council  
is on Tuesday, the 14th June at  

St John XXIII at 7pm. 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL   
HQ: 1300 729 202 from 9.00am — 1.00pm 

or www.vinnies.org.au  

St Vincent de Paul  
Modbury Conference 

 

Only one call for assistance in the last week.  
This may well change as the price changes to rent, 

power, food and petrol kick in. 
 

Don’t forget to pick up your receipt for Winter Appeal 
donations from the Vinnies notice board, 

tax time is coming. 
 

Our immediate needs in the pantry are  
Vegemite (small), Tinned Fruit, Rice, and Pasta Sauce. 
It will greatly help if any or all of these items could be 

placed in the Vinnies’ collection basket. 

 
 

THE SOUTHERN CROSS 
 

The latest edition of The Southern Cross  

is available from both Mass Centres  

at a cost of just $2 

or online at www.thesoutherncross.org.au  

 
 
 

 

 
Walking In the Spirit 

National Prayer Pilgrimage  
 

People across the country are invited to participate in 
a national prayer pilgrimage as the Catholic Church in 

Australia prepares for the Second Assembly of the 
Fifth Plenary Council of Australia which will be held  

in Sydney from July 3-9. 
 

We pray for the Holy Spirit’s guidance and grace for 
the members who will gather and also for ourselves 

and the Church, that we may have the courage  
to follow where God is leading us. 

For more information and prayer resources visit  
 

www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/walkinginthespirit 

SPECIAL COLLECTION 
 

Today is the Peter’s Pence Collection,  
a worldwide collection that supports the  

charitable works of Pope Francis.  
 

Funds from this collection help victims of war,  
oppression, and natural disasters.  

 

Take this opportunity to join with Pope Francis  
and be a witness of charity to our suffering  

brothers and sisters, thank you. 

http://www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/walkinginthespirit


BULLETIN DEADLINE: TUESDAY 3PM          Email Address for Bulletin Notices: bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  
JUNE BABIES 

 
 

 

12th Jun Fr Manu 

13th Jun Hans Woznitza 

16th Jun Jolanta Ball 

 

 Tue 14th Jun Parish Pastoral Council   7pm St John XXIII 

 Wed 15th Jun Seniors Social Group    1pm Holy Trinity 

 Thur 16th Jun Multicultural Melodies   10am - 12 Noon St John XXIII 

 Fri 17th Jun Craft Group                     9.30am - 12.Noon St John XXIII 

Collecting for Charities and Others 
 

We are collecting the following items  
for charities and others 

 

Ring Pulls 
drink cans only NOT food cans 

these go towards the making of titanium joints  
for landmine victims in Thailand. 

 

Stamps  
Childhood Cancer. 

 

Tea Bag Strings & Tags 
The strings are used for knitting, no charity involved. 

The tags are reused in paper making. 
 

Bread Tags 
These are melted down, made into bowls and  

proceeds go to wheel chair charities. 

Our Parish is a Child Safe Organisation 
 

We are a Child Safe Organisation which is committed 
to the care, wellbeing and protection of children and 
young people. We believe that all God’s children and 
young people have the right to be healthy and safe, 

and to have their voice heard, respected and valued;  
A Safe Environment for All. 

 

To find out more about our child safe policies and  
procedures please contact the Parish Office or the 
Archdiocesan Child Protection Unit on 8210 8159. 

 Tue 14th Jun Legion of Mary                    12.30pm Holy Trinity 

Refugee Week 2022 
Prayer Service 

 

An online prayer service will be hosted by the  
Australian Catholic Migrant and Refugee Office  
and the Office for Justice, Ecology and Peace  

on June 20 at 5.30pm (ACST).  
 

Register now at  
 

https://bit.ly/RefugeeWeek2022Prayers  

DEVELOPMENT FUND 2022 
 

Congratulations to our winner 
 

No 17, Margaret Dolman 
Drawn by Angela Zakarias 

 

If you would like to be included in the draw 
Please contact: Barbara Mathews 8258 8806 

Adult Confirmation 
 

Adult confirmation will be held this year on  
Saturday September 3 at the 6pm Mass  

in St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral.  
 

This is for adults who were baptised as children  
and who have missed celebrating confirmation.  

Anyone wishing to be part of this celebration  
is asked to contact Kathy Horan at  

 

khoran@adelaide.catholic.org.au.  
 

There will be two preparation sessions for those  
wishing to be confirmed on  

Saturday August 20 and  
Saturday August 27,  

from 2.30-4pm. 

ST VINCENT PALLOTTI  

SCHOLARSHIP TRUST  
 

The St Vincent Pallotti Scholarship Trust  
offers scholarships to enable lay people to further their 

understanding and skills in leadership/ministry  
or a specialised activity, such as promoting faith  
enhancement, social justice and pastoral care. 

More information and Applications Forms  
are available at  

 

pallottine.org.au/scholarships/st-vincent-pallotti-
scholarship-for-lay-ministry.html  

 

Closing Date 29 July 2022  

CHILDREN’S PRAYER 
 

 

Glory be to the Father, 

and to the Son, 

and to the Holy Spirit: 

As it was in the beginning, 

is now, and ever shall be, 

world without end. Amen.  

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wolfstad.com%2Fwp-content%2F2007%2Fpull-tab.gif&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wolfstad.com%2F2007%2F10%2Fold-fashioned-cans-with-pull-tabs-still-used-around-the-world-after-30-years%2F&docid=58rwTt8ky
https://bit.ly/RefugeeWeek2022Prayers
mailto:khoran@adelaide.catholic.org.au

